MEETING MINUTES ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING TUESDAY, MAY 3 2022, 7:00 PM HERITAGE ROOM

MEMBERS PRESENT:

David Wood, Chair Cliff Robinson, Vice Chair Chris Martenis, Committee member Andy Chalonec, Committee member (late, 7:20pm) Stella Hill, Junior member (non-voting member) Karis Robinson, Junior member (non-voting member)

MEMBERS ATTENDING REMOTELY:

Tamara Dean, Committee member (childcare issues)
Chris Bertaut, Council liaison (non-voting member, late 7:13pm)

ABSENT:

Margarita Rodriguez, Committee member Warren Grossman, Committee member

STAFF PRESENT:

Don Dooley, Director of Planning & Economic Development Heather Spadaccini, Planning Operations Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER:

Chair Wood called the meeting to order at 7:20 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

None.

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:

Chair David Wood made a motion to approve minutes from the April 5, 2022 meeting. Vice Chair Cliff Robinson seconded the motion and they were approved 5-0.

CITIZEN COMMENTS (first opportunity):

None.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S):

Brian Morgan and Laura Ours of the Purcellville Parks and Recreation Advisory Board (PRAB) spoke to Committee about potential PRAB/EDAC collaborations in the future. They distributed an activity/event chart to show how many events the town holds every year. PRAB wants to get the word out about these events more efficiently and believes that collaborating w/ EDAC will not only help spread the word of these events to a larger audience but can help make these events an even bigger success. Examples of yearly events are: monthly nature walks/talks on the Chapman DeMary Trail, music and arts festival, nonprofit fair and Purcellville's signature event the Purcellville Wine and Food Festival (this is a for-profit event & not run by PRAB). PRAB is also looking for members & suggestions for new, regular events (First Friday's for example). Mr. Morgan, who is a former EDAC member, also asked what EDAC focuses on. Chair Wood answered that EDAC focuses on commercial real estate vacancies, identifying barriers to filling those vacancies and simplifying instructions on how to get a business license. It was also discussed that EDAC would like to get meals tax data from the Finance Department to see how food establishments fare during Parks and Recreation events. Recording secretary Heather Spadaccini is a former Finance department employee and sent an email to Finance asking what information they are able to give out about meals tax. This was done in order to assist EDAC in their fact-finding mission.

Director Dooley discussed the progress being made on the EDAC requested New Business development guide draft (included in the agenda for this meeting). He presented the draft of the guide and invited the committee to submit their edits and suggestions. The committee liked the guide and reiterated the Town's need for a dedicated economic development staff member to assist new business owners and local entrepreneurs. Committee member Chalonec suggested adding a 30 second video to the website portion of the Town website explaining the business startup list as well.

Committee members Chalonec, Martenis and Director Dooley spoke to the Committee about a discussion they held on April 21, 2022 regarding Glass Commerce. Committee members Chalonec and Martenis were approved to take ownership of communicating with Glass Commerce for the remainder of their contract. Committee members Chalonec and Martenis will be updating EDAC monthly on progress and discussions held. The discussion this month revolved around pivoting focus to digital marketing of in town businesses and assisting tech-challenged town businesses. Mr. Chalonec discussed the subject of allowing/encouraging unsolicited business proposals seeking to provide services to the Town and following Commonwealth law in that respect.

ACTION ITEM(S):

None

BOARD COMMENTS:

Committee member Chalonec commented on EDAC looking for volunteers and looking PRAB for members. He suggested the Town encourage local service organizations to get involved with Town CCBs. Mr. Chalonec also spoke about finding sponsorships for major "tent pole" events as well as smaller more regularly occurring events & how to find sponsorship dollars. Chair Wood commented that he participated in Visit Loudoun's event a few weeks ago and invited them to speak at an upcoming EDAC meeting. He also spoke briefly about Grant Wetmore's pending application to join EDAC and gave a quick resume overview. EDAC members were asked to send an email giving their opinion on Mr. Wetmore's application. Members may send their comment to Chair Wood but legally there is to be no back and forth emails-it must be a single comment only.

STAFF COMMENTS:

Director Dooley started his comments by giving the Committee information on new businesses, BAR applications, etc. He also talked about Higher Ground Montessori School and gave a project update as well as discussed the new wellness center that will be located in the old Blue Ridge Hospice location on Main St., and the axe bar that will be opening above Monk's BBQ on N 21st St. Mr. Dooley expressed optimism that the parking lot at that location will be fixed. He also briefly mentioned that the owner of the Main & Maple Shopping Center is looking to start Phase 2 of the shopping center. The owners hope to add a 20,000 sq. ft. 2 story medical office building & a potential 4,000 sq. ft. restaurant (sit down or drive through).

CITIZEN COMMENTS (second opportunity):

Marc Brooke of Edward Jones Financial asked for the protocol for pursuing sponsorship opportunities. He was encouraged to contact Brian Morgan of Parks and Recreations Advisory Board for information.

ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business, Chair Wood adjourned the meeting at 8:58PM and was seconded by Committee member Chalonec and was approved unanimously.

David Wood, Chair

Heather Spadaccin, Planning Operations Coordinator